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SKYHAWK NEWSLETTER





June 2020
Parents, Guardians, and Students;
I know you have been anxious to get into the school to gather your belongings.   We are following all guidelines established by the Province as we prepare and plan for students or a parent/guardian to come to the school to pick up belongings.   I appreciate your patience.  
All visitors to the school for appointments please line up outside the main doors and adhere to the following guidelines:

· Practice social distancing both inside and outside the school.  Stay 2 metres apart at all times.

· When you are invited into the school, go directly to the gym (elementary) or to your locker (junior high).  No students or parents/guardians will be permitted in the classrooms.

· Cough/sneeze into your elbow or tissue.

· There is hand sanitizer available inside the main door of the school.  

· Avoid touching your face, eyes, mouth and nose.

· After you have quickly retrieved your things, please exit through the designated areas.  For elementary the exit is the back door of the gym leading out to the parking lot.  For junior high students in Mme Barre’s class, you will exit through the middle door leading to the parking lot by the playground and all others will exit through the back doors leading to the field.  Choose the back door that is closest to your locker.  There will be staff to help direct the flow from entrance to exit. 
· Gloves and masks will not be provided.  

· Stay safe!  

As much as we miss all of you and I know you miss one another, this is not a time for socializing in the school or on the school grounds.  

There will be labelled bins available in the main entry for the collection of library books, sports jerseys, textbooks, and technology.  Please bring with you to your appointment any school property that you have at home.  If there are school materials in lockers, please return those as well.  Thank you.

Appointment times have been set up alphabetically by the student’s last names. You do not need to all come at the start of the hour (or hour and a half for larger groups) as this will help reduce wait time and allow for social distancing.
We are allowed one student or one parent/guardian per family. If you require additional supports, please send me an email (swalker@hrce.ca) or call the school (479-4427) to make alternate arrangements.
The supplies are in plastic bags but they are quite thin so you may want to bring a sturdy bag with you to take your things home. 
Elementary
All materials have been placed in bags and labeled with each student’s name.  A table for each class has been placed in the gym and the tables are labeled with the teachers’ names and grades.  Please line up outside the main entrance, adhering to 2 metre social distancing. 

Tuesday June 9th, 2020

A-B

9:00 – 10:00

C

10:00 – 11:00

D-F

11:00 – 12:00

G-H

12:00 – 1:30

I – L

1:30 – 2:30

M

2:30 – 4:00

Wednesday June 10th, 2020

N – R

9:00 – 10:00
S-V

10:00 – 11:30

W-Z

11:30 – 12:30

Junior High
The locks have been removed from the lockers to allow more efficient access and reduce the time students are in the building.  There will be a table outside homeroom classrooms with labeled bags of any materials that were left in the classes.  
Wednesday June 10th, 2020

A-B

1:00 – 2:00
C-F

2:00 – 3:00

G-H

3:00 – 4:00

Thursday June 11th, 2020
I-L

9:00 – 10:00

M

10:00 – 11:00

N-R

11:00 – 12:00

S-T

12:00 – 1:00

U-Z

1:00 – 2:00
Please make an effort to come to the school during your scheduled time.  We know this may not be possible for all families so on both Tuesday and Wednesday evening, staff will be available at the school from 5:30 – 7:00 to allow access to any student or parent/guardian who cannot come to the school during the designated time. 
If you have any questions, please reach out to me at the contact information above.  Thank you.  Stay safe.
Sara Walker
ELIZABETH SUTHERLAND SCHOOL


66 Rockingstone Road, Halifax, NS, B3R 2C9


� HYPERLINK "https://els.hrce.ca" �https://els.hrce.ca�


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ess@hrce.ca" �ess@hrce.ca� 


Phone 479-4427


Fax 479-4430





Sara Walker – Principal


Craig Nelson – Vice-Principal
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